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Friendly Competition in  
One Ton of Toilet Paper 
This is the second year that Woodbury Lutheran Church and Guardian An-

gels Catholic Church have sponsored a toilet paper drive to benefit area 

food shelves.  

Last year Woodbury Lutheran won the contest and 3/4 ton of toilet paper 

was donated and shared with four area food shelves. This year Guardian 

Angels won the prize and five local food shelves benefited by sharing the 

over ONE TON of donated toilet paper. Both parishes enjoyed the friendly 

competition and following Christ's teachings to help the needy. Human digni-

ty is the theme of this outreach program.  

We invite and encourage other parishes to join in this annual competition 

that will take place again in February 2017. Interested? Email cmcgough@ 

guardian-angels.org for more information. 

Father Bauman & Pastor Drew 
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I’m Fine 
Growing up one of my mother’s pet peeves was not allowing me when 

describing how I felt to simply say, “I’m fine.”  Whenever I would say that 

she would reply, “Tommy, fine isn’t a feeling!” and I would be chastised 

until I told her how I was actually feeling.  At the time this was really an-

noying, but it taught me a valuable lesson, the lesson that we need to 

share how we are actually feeling. 

Too often in the church we come to worship with our masks that scream to 

the world everything is fine, when really it isn’t fine.  One of our values at 

WLC is that we value Each Person and the tagline that goes with this val-

ue is, Come as You Are.   What this means is that we want to be a com-

munity of people who can be real with each other about how we are feel-

ing.  I love the words of the Apostle Paul in Romans 12:15 where he tells 

us to rejoice with those who rejoice and weep with those who weep; in 

other words don’t just say, “I’m fine.”   

From time to time I enjoy reading satirical articles from a group called the 

Babylon Bee.  What follows is their article, it is not talking about a real 

place it is sarcasm, but I believe it makes an important point about the 

need for us to be real with one another.  I hope you enjoy it :) 

Blessings, 

Pastor Tom 

Report: Every Single Person At Church Doing 

‘Fine’ 

July 12, 2016 

ERIE, PA—The results of Pastor Mike’s informal survey are in: every single mem-

Each Person is Important 

ber of Bayfront Methodist Church 

is doing either “fine,” “good,” or 

“real good.” When the pastor 

pressed for details, members re-

sponded with some combination 

of, “No really, I’m doing great,” or 

else, “Yeah, things are good, 

things are good.” 

The survey was conducted as the 

pastor faithfully stood at the doors 

of the church after the Sunday 

service, shaking the hands of 

each churchgoer as they left and 

asking how they were doing. 

“It’s really quite spectacular,” the 

pastor told reporters Tuesday. 

“You would think, given the state 

of our fallen world, that at least 

one person would be going 

through a crisis or battling some 

kind of indwelling sin that they 

need help with. But not at this 

church—we’re all doing fine it 

seems. Praise the Lord!” 

Prayer requests for the week in-

cluded several reports of distant 

friends and family that were strug-

gling with sin, but nobody in the 

church reported needing prayer 

for themselves. “Prayer? Me?” 

one congregant said to Pastor 

Mike, a puzzled expression on her 

face. “No. I mean, you can pray 

for me generally, but really I’m not 

in much need of anything right 

now. I’m doing awesome, really.” 

She was later spotted at a coffee 

shop, bawling her eyes out over 

some personal struggle, according 

to sources. 

Reporters then asked Pastor Mike 

how he was doing. “Who, me? Oh 

yeah, I’m doing just fine,” he con-

firmed. 



Weddings: 
Abigail Nixon & Mason Naffziger 

Christina Barnett & Jared Aldridge 

Stepanie Wirth & Patrick Bagan 

Leslie Sabbann & Brent Pomeroy 

Alicia McFarland & John McGuire 
 

Baptisms: 
Ardak Akishev 

Aliya Baibatyrova 

Arslan Akishev 

Evelyn Ruth Berkley 

Elijiah Matthew Weiss 

Layla Kay Turner 

Lucy Anne Michlitsch 

Faith Esther Schreiber 

Kenneth Theodore Boyd 

Nora Andre’ Oxton 

Emelia Josephine Johnson 

Georgina Tate Cavanaugh 

Kenley Marie McMahon 

Deaths: 
Lynne Arneson ~ father, Oscar 

Family of Jane Jahr 

Bob Hensel ~ cousin, Betty 

Gerry Swanson ~ cousin, Betty 

Jerry Coates ~ wife, Judy 

Dave & Cheryl Schindler ~ aunt, 

Dorothy 
 

Service Times  

at WLC: 
Sundays at Valley Creek: 

Sanctuary, Blended  8  & 11am 
Sanctuary, Contemporary 9:30am 

Genesis, Contemporary 11am 
 

Saturdays at Valley Creek: 

Contemporary, 5pm 
 

Sundays at Oak Hill: 

Blended 9:00am  
Contemporary10:30am 

 

Office & Mailing Address: 

7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN  55125 
 

Office Hours: 

Mon. – Thurs.: 9am–4pm 

Friday: 9am–3pm 

 Phone: (651) 739-5144 

 Fax: (651) 739-3536 

 Website:  
www.woodburylutheran.org 

Some Changes and Some  

Sameness in Youth Ministry 
As we look ahead to fall and a new year of ministry programming you’ll notice some chang-

es in how we do youth ministry at Woodbury Lutheran. You’ll also notice a lot of things are 

staying the same. 

Please know that we work continuously to better our Youth Ministry Program. We have a 

deep love for middle and high school students, a never-ending desire to share with them 

the truth of a God who has called them by name and who gives salvation in Jesus, and faith 

in the power of the Holy Spirit to work in all of us. 

Research shows that as students mature it becomes more and more important that they 

identify with the larger body of believers, not just with their age group. Worshiping and Serv-

ing alongside generations of believers gives students a wider perspective and experience of 

what being a disciple of Jesus looks like. Worship and Serve are lifelong practices that 

need experience and nurture. We want to give our students time and space to develop 

these practices as they prepare to become adult disciples of Jesus. As part of our new pro-

gram the 6th-12th grade students will Worship and Serve on Sunday morn-

ings.  Experiences to help them Grow will take place on Wednesday nights. 

Small groups will continue to be our  primary focus when it comes to the Grow piece of the 

Discipleship Path. You’ve heard us say, “Life is better together.” That’s for all ages. On 

Wednesday evenings WLC’s campuses will still be full of students gathering for biblical and 

practical large group teaching followed by small groups gathering to learn how to live as 

disciples today. Middle School (6th-8th grade) Foundations and High School (9th-12th 

grade) Roots will continue to provide growth in community. We grow better in circles than in 

rows. An evening gathering gives time to develop relationships and connect with one anoth-

er and with God on a deep level. 

What about Confirmation?  At Woodbury Lutheran and across our church body the practice 

has been that students begin the confirmation preparation process at 7th grade. It lasts for 

a prescribed amount of time, in our case two school years plus September and October of a 

third year. Beginning this Fall, students who are 1) between 7th and 12th grade, 2) commit-

ted to being a part of a small group in Foundations or Roots, and 3) ready to begin this pro-

cess may opt in to Confirmation. Students will receive a take-home study guide that will 

lead them through Luther’s Small Catechism.  This guide has been carefully created to be 

used by the students with their parents. There will be lessons on how to use the Bible, les-

sons on spiritual practices, information about what it means to be a Lutheran Christian, and 

information about how to share their faith story. When they’ve completed the study guide, 

with check-ins along the way from the youth staff and their small group leaders, they will 

make a public confirmation of their faith during a worship service. 

Why the change? Not every student, upon entering the 7th grade, is developmentally ready 

to take on a more in-depth study and exploration of the Christian faith. Teaching the Faith at 

Home (David L. Rueter, St. Louis: Concordia, 2016, p. 78) says this, “We must remember 

that the Holy Spirit works the individual desire to make such a commitment to study and 

adhere to the promises expressed in the Rite of Confirmation. We must also keep in mind 

that each student has a unique developmental timeline, which God, who controls all things, 

also established.” We believe that when a student is ready and makes the choice to take 

the step into confirmation, they will experience a deeper growth in and personal connection 

to the faith. 

We are looking forward to guiding our youth down the same path we’ve all been follow-

ing:  to Worship, Grow, Serve, and Reach.  

For more information or with any questions, please contact Lindsey Schmidt, middle school 

youth minister, Patrick Brewer, high school youth minister, or myself. 

Joel Symmank, Director of Christian Education 



Serve… Together …  
One of the best and yet most challenging parts of leading Woodbury Lutheran is 

the fact that we are a very generational church.  What I mean by this is that from 

the outside we would not be considered either an old or a young church in terms of 

the people who make up our gathering.  Instead, we are a generational church 

who reflects the demographics of our surrounding communities in a very healthy 

way. 

On the positive side of things this is what the local church is supposed to look like, 

a healthy gathering will always reflect the communities that surround us and we 

do.  Where this becomes challenging, especially in our culture today is that the 

needs, desires and preferences of our generations can be far different, perhaps 

you have noticed this. :)  

One of the best ways to bridge the gap between generations is by serving with one 

another side by side.  This fall we are making some adjustments in our Youth Min-

istry (see article in Newsletter) to better emphasize the Worship and Serve side of 

the Discipleship Path on the weekend for our students.  I have a dream that in-

stead of separating families on the weekend we will bring them together in worship 

and service.  The service of both young and old are necessary to build up the 

body. 

I am excited to see families serving together; I am excited to see young people 

being mentored by their elders as they serve together, most of all I am excited by 

the unity that this will bring across the body of Christ. 

I want to challenge you in a couple of ways: if you are in the older generation I 

want to challenge you to serve and beyond that to invite someone in the younger 

generation to serve alongside of you.  If you are a mom or dad or a student, I want 

to challenge you to take the step of serving together as a family.  

In both cases our Connection Center and Connectors are always available to get 

you connected and if for some reason you are not followed up on call me directly 

on my cell phone at 651-295-9608.  This is important stuff as we walk the Disciple-

ship Path and continue to grow as disciples of Jesus, together! 

Peace, 

Pastor Tom 

Thank YOU for 
being an  

integral part of 
the Operation 

Grace MN 
team.  

 

Because of YOU 
the clinic at 
Woodbury  

Lutheran-Valley 
Creek Campus 
was a success. 

Over $3500 
worth of oral 

health care was 
provided 

for 9 patients!  
 

Total care included: 
10 appointments 

3 cleanings 

9 exams 

11 restorations 

6 patients received 
radiographs 

almost 20 hours of 
time donated by  

dental professionals  
    
  

We will  
return on  

September 9th. 
 



 

Rooted ~ Celebrating ~ Growing 
Camp Omega’s Vision for Ministry 

Are you familiar with Camp Omega?  It is our Minnesota South District’s 

Bible Camp located at the heart of our district in Waterville, MN.  For over 

50 years Camp Omega has been a place for children, teens, adults, fami-

lies, and congregations to discover and rediscover the joy of being in rela-

tionship with Jesus.  As campers of all ages encounter creation . . .create 

community . . . and commune with Christ, hearts are changed and partici-

pants return home with a revitalized and contagious faith that can’t help but 

be shared with family, friends, and community.  That is the power of camp! 

As a ministry of the Minnesota South District, Camp Omega’s purpose is to 

encourage, support, and enhance the ministries of our congregations 

through the unique resources found within a camp setting / ministry.  It also 

provides a tremendous outreach opportunity to the campers and communi-

ties it serves.  Did you know that 40% of those attending camp list no 

church or list a church that is not a Christian community?  

While Camp Omega is one of a very few Bible camps in the country that 

has sustained growth over the last five years, we are losing more and more 

adult retreat opportunities.  Why?  Because the 175 beds are all bunk beds 

and the retreat center has shared bathroom facilities.  While there is a great 

love for Camp Omega around the district, that same love is not shared for 

“bunk beds and shared bathrooms.”  That is why Camp Omega is $1.3 mil-

lion into a $3.3 million dollar capital campaign to build a new Adult / Family 

Retreat Center.  Over the next several months you will learn more about 

this project and how you can make a difference in support of this effort. 



Changed Lives 
Celebrate Recovery is built on the Biblical principles of real community, 

confidential small group interaction and the support of a caring community 

for it is in this setting that real change takes place thru the undisputed dy-

namic that – CHANGED LIVES  -  CHANGE LIVES!!!   

We focus on the future and on change – rather than dwelling on our past.  

The solution is to begin making wise choices today and most importantly, 

learning to depend on Christ’s power to help us make the necessary 

changes.   As we earnestly seek change, God will meet us here.  That is 

the core significance to Celebrate Recovery.  

Problems are part of life!  We all have them!  In fact the problems we face 

are what bring us together here.  They are the driving force that initiates 

change. 

At Celebrate Recovery we recognize that problems truly are windows to 

the face of God because it is thru our problems that He gets our attention.  

And it’s thru those problems that He has an opportunity to shape and mold 

us. 

When we can understand this simple concept  and find genuine gratitude 

for the trials he allows in our life then we will see God’s grace in the recov-

ery process thru change. 

The word THROUGH is important here.  God is not as concerned with 

getting us out of problems as He is in growing us THROUGH THEM.  -  

We first need to look upward!! 

When we ask Him to show us the inner workings of our own hearts, it’s 

like shining a spotlight into the recesses of our hearts – illuminating the 

hurts and wounds that need His touch and our submission to Him.    AND 

THAT IS WHAT GIVES US HOPE! 

Each Person is Important 

We invite to you join us on 

Thursday nights – Dinner 

served in the Paul Room from 

5:30 to 6, Worship at 6:30, 

Small Group at 7:30 and Solid 

Rock Café at 8:30! 

For further information and 

contacts please visit our web-

site at 

www.woodburylutheran.org/

ministries/serve/

celebraterecovery 

http://www.woodburylutheran.org/ministries/serve/celebraterecovery
http://www.woodburylutheran.org/ministries/serve/celebraterecovery
http://www.woodburylutheran.org/ministries/serve/celebraterecovery


Liberty Ridge Campus! 
Can you believe that the launch of the Liberty Ridge Campus is less than 8 months away? Time goes 

by fast! On February 5, 2017, Woodbury Lutheran is going to launch the Liberty Ridge Campus. But, 

there's a lot that needs to happen before the launch.  

In the coming months, we are looking to assemble a launch community of 125 adults plus children. 

The launch community will be made up of individuals from both the Valley Creek and Oak Hill cam-

puses. Over 20 adults have already made a commitment to be a part of the Liberty Ridge Campus. Is 

God calling you?  

In the coming months, you will begin to hear more about Liberty Ridge in worship. In mid-July, we 

have a meeting with a company called Portable Church Industries, that will create a set to transform 

Liberty Ridge Elementary School into a space suitable for worship and kids ministry. In August, we'll 

bring on two part-time staff that will help lead both the worship and the kids and youth ministries at 

Liberty Ridge. The launch community will begin privately worshiping at the school on Sunday, January 

15 and will continue to Sunday worship privately until the full launch on February 5. 

We are already starting to do outreach in the neighborhoods surrounding Liberty Ridge Elementary 

School. In the end of July, a WLC couple who has committed to being a part of the launch community 

at Liberty Ridge will be hosting a free BBQ for their neighbors. The goal is to make connections with 

their neighbors and let them know of the launch of Woodbury Lutheran. 

We are excited to see how God will make disciples and transform lives near Liberty Ridge Elementary 

through the Liberty Ridge Campus. If God is calling you to be a part of the new campus, or if you have 

questions, email me at kuehnej@woodburylutheran.org. 

Peace, 

Pastor Jon  

mailto:kuehnej@woodburylutheran.org


WLC Missionary Focus 
JJ and Stephanie Wessman initially went to Israel in 2000 to work with a 

small ministry in Jaffa, and after two years they joined international mis-

sion organization, Operation Mobilization, and became part of OMI, the 

Operation Mobilization, Israel team. They spent 14 years in Israel minister-

ing in different capacities.  

 JJ worked with a national youth ministry called Netivah.  He did logistics 

for the youth, soldiers and youth workers conferences that are held month-

ly throughout the year. He enjoyed being a sounding board for new ideas 

and figuring out how to practically implement them. He was also on the 

OMI leadership team and enjoyed planning and leading short-term trips 

throughout Israel.  Stephanie was on the leadership and teaching team for 

a single mother's/women’s ministry called Ot Oo'mofet (Hebrew for “A 

Sign and a Wonder”).   They conduct 5 month seminars based on the Tab-

ernacle for believing women across the country to give them a better un-

derstanding of God and to give them the tools they need to break the cy-

cle of problems in their lives. The goal is to move from the place of a vic-

tim to victor.  They also provide training for congregations that are interest-

ed in starting women’s ministry. JJ and Stephanie were both very involved 

in the leading of the Modi'in congregation (the local messianic church in 

their city).  JJ was on the leadership team, the teaching rotation and facili-

tated the English home group and Stephanie worked with the Modiin 

youth. 

Unfortunately, this ministry and life came to a screeching halt in June of 

2014 when the Wessman’s were asked by the Ministry of Interior to leave 

Israel. They packed up their house and the 5 kids and moved back to 

Woodbury.  It has been 2 challenging years of readjustment for their family 

to a life in the USA, but God has been so good! Their eldest son just fin-

ished his first year at Northwestern University in Roseville, their second 

JJ & Steph Wessman 

child graduated from high 

school June 5, 2016 and she 

will be attending Colorado 

Christian University next year, 

and the younger 3 are attend-

ing St. Croix Prep. Academy 

and are adjusting quite well to 

school and life also. 

JJ and Stephanie are continu-

ing on with ministry here in 

Minnesota as representatives 

for OMI in the United States. 

JJ is working on developing a 

ministry which focuses on dis-

cipleship and mentoring, lead-

ing trips to Israel and teaching 

small groups and Sunday 

school classes on subjects 

ranging from the Biblical 

Feasts of Israel to Hebraic 

Roots to maps courses about 

scripture using biblical histori-

cal geography. He has also 

been working as a handyman 

over the last year as the minis-

try is in the growing stages. 

Stephanie is working at the 

kid’s school in the Upper 

School as a Special Ed. 

Paraprofessional. She is in-

volved in Young Lives, a minis-

try to teen mother’s in the St. 

Croix Valley and teaches Bible 

studies predominately linking 

Old and New Testaments and 

on the Tabernacle. If you 

would be interested in having 

JJ teach at your small group or 

Sunday school class you can 

contact him at 

jj.wessman@om.org. 

mailto:jj.wessman@om.org


 

Feed My Starving Children  

MobilPack 
272,160 meals ~ enough food to feed over 700  

children for one year! 

Once again Woodbury Lutheran is teaming with FMSC to pack a 

trailer load of meals at our Valley Creek location. On September 23
rd

 

and 24th, you and 1,200 of your friends and neighbors will have the 

opportunity to feed hungry children around the world. Woodbury Lu-

theran has already packed 482,112 meals for children in Haiti and 

Nicaragua – this year’s event will push that number to three-quarters 

of a million meals! What an impact two hours of your time can have 

on the lives of so many children. 

Registration for the event will open in the middle of August, but 

please spread the word to family – friends – co-workers. Everyone is 

welcome to join us. Children as young as 5 can help as long as they 

are with their parents. Groups (scouts, sports teams, etc.) need to be 

in at least third grade to pack. And if you can’t stand and pack you 

can sit and put labels on the food bags. Packing is fun, but most im-

portantly, you will be putting food into the tummies of hungry chil-

dren. 

Watch for more information coming in August. Questions? Contact 

Liz Thompson at eathompson1953@gmail.com or 651-262-9665. 

mailto:eathompson1953@gmail.com


Introducing Vicar Scott Pitsch 
Hello! My name is Scott Pitsch, I am a second-year seminarian at Concordia-St. 

Louis.  Let me begin by saying that I am really looking forward to serving with 

you in your ministry and learning from you as well.  I am grateful for the oppor-

tunity to “get my hands dirty” as they say.  I feel that the last two years have 

done a good job of preparing me for Vicarage, and I have every confidence that 

this Vicarage year will also help me to prepare for a called ministry position in a 

few years.  With that, let me briefly introduce myself. 

I am the oldest of 4 children.  I have a brother (Sam) who is a Pastor in Gretna, 

NE, 2 sisters (Miranda and Meredith) who are both Engineers.  My father 

(Mathew) is a former engineer, who is currently serving as a Representative in 

the Arkansas State Legislature for my hometown of Fort Smith.  My mother 

(Seanna) is a Special Education Teacher in Fort Smith.  Now I said that I am the 

oldest of 4, yet I am the last one to finish school.  This might be confusing at first, 

but I’ll elaborate and hopefully clarify this.  I was an Engineer myself (seems to 

be a pattern I guess) for 5 years.  Upon graduating from Missouri University of 

Science and Technology, I went to work as a Production Manager in Little Rock, 

AR.  I then moved several times (first to Georgia, then to South Carolina) doing 

various jobs for the company, including Quality Management and Process Im-

provement. 

All throughout my adult life, I’ve been moved to serve in some way or another.  I 

was very passionate about community outreach and youth ministry.  I was an 

adult leader for my congregation in Georgia during the San Antonio National 

Youth Gathering.  I also served as an Elder and saw the impact that a small con-

gregation can have on the community around it, even with limited resources, just 

by reaching out and trying.  I served in several other capacities, including as a 

Thrivent Rep, a lectionary reader, on the church board, leading a men’s bible 

study, etc.  After a while, I began to hear the Lord calling me to the ministry and 

after several months of praying 

and deliberating with my Pastor, 

my friends, my parents, and my 

brother, I decided that I would 

make the leap and come to the 

seminary.  And although the pro-

cess hasn’t been easy, it has 

been the decision that I have 

made. 

I should share a little about me 

outside of my history.  I am a big 

sports fan (Go Cardinals) and I 

am the captain of an intramural 

sports team here at the Semi-

nary.  I played college football 

(where I was an Offensive Line-

man) and so I love to watch foot-

ball, but also baseball, basketball 

and hockey.  I love music, I love 

to sing and go to concerts, but I 

must admit I can’t play any instru-

ments.  I love to hunt, fish and go 

to the shooting range.  I can usu-

ally be found over most Winter 

Breaks out in the fields hunting 

one form of critter or another.  I 

enjoy movies – going to a movie 

theater with a soda is how I like to 

often unwind after a long week.  I 

enjoy spending time with my girl-

friend Ashley.  She has taught me 

to appreciate the finer things like 

wineries for example.  We have 

gone on a few trips to wineries. 

I am extremely excited to get 

some more practical ministry ex-

perience.  I feel that I can be an 

asset to a congregation that has 

a passion for reaching people 

with the Good News of Jesus , 

and the new life that they have in 

Him.   

God’s richest blessings to you 

and your Ministry; Be assured of 

His peace which will never end! 

Scott Pitsch 



 

Announcing Fall Adult Class 
At Woodbury Lutheran, the primary way we grow as disciples is by joining a 

small group. Classes are a secondary way anyone 6th grade-adult can walk 

the Discipleship Path, follow Jesus, and experience growth. Start-

ing Sunday, September 11 from 9:30-10:30 am, you can choose between 

two incredible classes on the Valley Creek Campus: Living in the Church & 

State Tension or The Story - Part I. The Story – Part I will also take place on 

Sunday mornings on the Oak Hill Campus (time TBD). 

Living in the Church & State Tension focuses on what it means to be disci-

ples of Jesus in America today. Oftentimes, we might try to approach politi-

cal topics from our own opinions, ideologies, or systems. But what if we let 

our faith define how we acted and spoke about politics and political issues? 

Join Pastor and Concordia University professor, Mark Koschmann, as we 

dig deeper into politics, voting, war, social justice, and more. 

The Story - Part I is the first part in a five part series on the book, The Story, 

an abridged chronological Bible that reads like a novel. There are no verse 

references, and Scripture segments are seamlessly woven together with 

transition text into a single, grand narrative. This class is great for those 

who are confused or overwhelmed with reading a normal Bible. It’s also 

great for those who simply want to experience the Bible as a full narrative. 

Join the WLC pastors and vicar as we take in the grand story of the Bible. 

The class will make use of The Story, NIV. Copies are available for pur-

chase for $5 at the church office. Amazon.com also offers a Kindle version 

for $3.99. 

If you have questions about any of these classes or want to learn more 

about classes at Woodbury Lutheran, contact Pastor Jon at ku-

ehnej@woodburylutheran.org. 

mailto:kuehnej@woodburylutheran.org
mailto:kuehnej@woodburylutheran.org


Taken from the July HomeFront Monthly Magazine 









July/Aug 2016 
Calendar  

Highlights 

Want more events?  

Visit myWLC.org and click on 

Calendar 

Valley Creek Campus (V) 

7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN 55125 

Oak Hill Campus (O) 

9050 60th Street North 

Stillwater, MN 55082 

St. Croix Campus (S) 

Afton, MN 55001 

(651) 739-5144 

Visit us on the web at 

www.woodburylutheran.org 

(V) Gambler’s Anonymous  
Mondays, 7:00pm 

Contact: Pastor Tim, 651-739-5144 

(V) Women’s Gathering Group 

Mondays, 12:00pm 

Contact: Tamara Karlstrand,  

651-734-3974 

(O) Wednesday Morning Study 

Wednesdays, 10:00am 

Contact: Pastor Derek, 651-739-5144 

(V) Thessalonians Study 
Thursdays, 9:45am 

Contact: Mary Lehman, 651-739-5144 

(V) Celebrate Recovery 

Thursdays, 6:30pm 

Contact: Larry Smith, 651-308-9113 

(V) Career Transition Connection 
Thursday, 7:00pm 

Contact: Tom Colosimo, 612-386-3715 

(V) Gambler’s Anonymous  
Mondays, 7:00pm 

Contact: Pastor Tim, 651-739-5144 

(V) Women’s Gathering Group 

Mondays, 12:00pm 

Contact: Tamara Karlstrand,  

651-734-3974 

(V) Cancer Companions 
Tuesday, 7:00pm 

Contact: Vicki Strong, 651-730-5049 

(V) Baptism Class 

Saturday, 9:30am 

Contact: Rachel Symmank,  

651-730-0847 

(V) Career Transition Connection 

Thursday, 7:00pm 

Contact: Tom Colosimo, 612-386-3715 

(V) Celebrate Recovery 
Thursdays, 6:30pm 

Contact: Larry Smith, 651-308-9113 

(V) Open Doors Thursdays 

Thursday, 5:00pm 

Contact: Pastor Tim, 651-739-5144 x221 

(V) Middle School Mania Event 
Friday, 6:30pm 

Contact: Lindsey Schmidt, 651-739-5144 

(V) Healing Service 
Sunday, 12:00pm 

Contact: Pastor Tim, 651-739-5144 

Woodbury Lutheran Church 

7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN  55125 
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